
 

 

   EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

 

Meeting Date: February 18, 2019 
Name of Agenda Item: Re-appointment of Historic Preservation Commissioners – Patricia Leach, 

Troy Luginbill and Karin Schulhauser 
 

Section of Agenda: New Business 
Department: Planning 
Council Committee Review: Legal Review: 

☐ Community Development          ☐ Public Safety ☐ Yes - Reviewed 

☐ Finance ☐ Public Works ☒ No - Not Reviewed 

☐ Parks    ☐ Other: _____________ ☐ Review Not Required 
Attachments: 

None 

Summary Statement: 

 
The Lynden Historic Preservation Commission (LHPC) terms for Patricia Leach, Troy Luginbill and 
Karin Schulhauser expired on December 31, 2019 however, all have expressed a willingness to serve 
another term.  
 
These three members were appointed to the original LHPC in 2016 and have contributed valuable 
architectural and historical expertise to the Commission as Lynden’s historic preservation program 
was becoming established.   
 
Appointments to the LHPC are made by the Mayor and confirmed by the City Council.  It is the 
Mayor's recommendation that Patricia Leach, Troy Luginbill and Karin Schulhauser be re-appointed 
to another three-year term. 
 
Recommended Action: 

 
Motion to confirm the re-appointment of Patricia Leach, Troy Luginbill and Karin Schulhauser to the 
Lynden Historic Preservation Commission for a three-year term beginning January 1, 2020 and 
expiring on December 31, 2022. 
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